Notice of Environment Act Proposal

Manitoba Conservation has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act from the
following operation and invites public participation in the review process:

ROBERT AND MARGARET RETTIE - RETTIE BOAT ACCESS (FILE: 5486.00)

An Environment Act Proposal has been filed by Robert and Margaret Rettie for the Rettie Boat
Access project in SE 16-17-7E near Beaconia. The project involves the construction of a canal
for private boat access from the Beaconia Marsh near the north end of the property to a boat
launch and docking area near the south end of the property. The canal was constructed during
the winter of 2009/2010 and is approximately 500 metres long, 8 metres wide and 2 metres deep;
the boat launch and docking facilities as well as the stabilization of disturbed soil remain to be
completed.

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a
representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing
or by e-mail (bruce.webb@gov.mb.ca), not later than November 22, 2010. Further
information is available from the Public Registries located at 123 Main St. (Union Station)
Main Floor, Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4™ Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg;
Manitoba Eco-Network, 3rd Floor, 303 Portage Ave.; Selkirk-St. Andrews Public Library,
303 Main St., Selkirk; R.M. of St. Clements, 1043 Kittson Road, East Selkirk; Electronic
registry: www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries or by contacting Bruce Webb,
Environmental Engineer at 945-7021.

Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be
made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance
with Section 17 of The Environment Act.

Environmental Assessment & Licensing Branch
Manitoba Conservation
123 Main Street, Suite 160
Winnipeg, MB R3C 1A5
Toll Free: 1-800-282-8069 ask for ext. 7021
Fax: (204) 945-5229
Website: www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal
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